
 
City of Fort Lauderdale 

Procurement Service Division  
101 N.E. 3rd Avenue, Suite 1650 

Fort Lauderdale, FL 33301 
                                               Phone: (954) 828-5677   Email: gmarcos@fortlauderdale.gov 

 
 
  September 20, 2024 
 
 
 
Wayne Mascolo Sent via Email: alohawatersports@gmail.com 
Atlantic Beach Clubs-Two, Inc. 
3030 Holiday Dr. 
Fort Lauderdale, FL 33316 

 
 
RE: Notice of Cessation Effective Immediately; Agreement/RFP No. 12432-515, Motorized Watercraft 
Concession 

 
 
Dear Mr. Mascolo: 
 
Pursuant to Section I., Subsection B. of the Agreement between the City of Fort Lauderdale (“City”) and 
Atlantic Beach Clubs-Two, Inc. (“Atlantic Beach Clubs-Two”), it states the Request for Proposals No. 
12432-515 is incorporated as Exhibit A.  The City is exercising Section 2.12.2 of the RFP to cease the 
Motorized Watercraft Concession services provided by your firm effective immediately until further notice. 
 
Further, per Section VI., Subsection C. of the Agreement, the City will be terminating this contract for 
cause and bringing this action at the next available scheduled Commission meeting. 
 
The City reserves all rights afforded to it in Section 3.28 of the aforementioned RFP. 

 
Respectfully, 
 

 
Glenn Marcos, CPPO, CPPB, FCPM, FCPA 
Chief Procurement Officer/Assistant Finance Director – Procurement and Contracts 

 
 
 
cc: Susan Grant, Acting City Manager 
            Ben Rogers, Acting Assistant City Manager 
            Linda Short, Director, Finance 
            Carl Williams, Director, Parks and Recreation 

Enrique Sanchez, Deputy Director, Parks & Recreation 
Andrew Cuba, Marine Facilities Manager, Parks & Recreation 
Jonathan Luscomb, Marine Facilities Supervisor, Parks and Recreation 
David Clemente, Assistant Procurement and Contracts Manager 
Heather Rose, Senior Procurement Specialist, Procurement & Contracts, Finance 

 
 

 

Glenn Marcos Digitally signed by Glenn Marcos 
Date: 2024.09.20 16:36:09 -04'00'
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